

Parent Advisory Council (PAC)
W.E. Graham Community School
Meeting Thursday December 01, 2022


December 01, 2022 7:00pm – 8:00pm

Present: Lana McAdam, Naama Avramzon, Mike Hurley, Heather Laurel, Pati McLaughlin, Angel Peace, Jen Evdokimoff, Kylie Lichy

Agenda:

- ✚ Principals report
Kylie's question to Mike: now that covid over parents can come in and help out in classroom – Mike: One to one reading program in the works. (Kylie: Encouraging people to come in from the community and share the love of reading.)
- ✚ Update on Letters to Super, EA's, Transportation and SLP's – have not sent ASSAI yet. Response from super: did not address the issues at all instead asked me to talk to Mike. We did go through the appropriate channels of talking to Mike, talking to SD8 board member then sending letter. To note: Jen did talk to Mike and the SD8 board member but Jen did not send the letters to Mike first, next time that will be the first step. Mike emphasized in his report the chain of appropriate channels for expressing a letter, that we please ensure to go to him first.
- ✚ Great work and congratulations the Fundraiser was a success raising nearly \$1200!
- ✚ Variety Show coming quick – set up can be right after school
Jen find out about penny and popcorn?
- ✚ Naama Emails? (website)
Jen to send Naama Email address that want with who it can go to, can be multiples.
- ✚ Hot Lunch – emergency contract to vote on – Jen is making a request to be paid for the hot lunches she has done the past month. This needs to be voted on without Jen present Naama asked for more details: Shared as: Christina had an opportunity in Alberta and asked Jen to cover for 2 weeks, it has been extended by another 2 weeks which was also covered by Jen. Jen has been informed that Christina's partner Justin will cover the 5th week. 6th week unknown.
- ✚ Jen left meeting. Kylie Motion: Jen to be paid for hot lunches done over November 2022: 2nd by Pati – Unanimous agreement, none opposed.
- ✚ Pati Motion: To look for new coordinator, Angel 2nd. Advertise locally, newsletter Slocan. other ideas? posters at W.E Graham, school newsletter?
- ✚ Emerging topics BCCPAC – email

Pac discussed, have started working on it together via email, will send one response as a collective.

 DPAC – Need Rep

Jen to inform DPAC: We can't get a DPAC rep because it's too painful/time consuming to attend meetings. Email them.

1. Principals Report

2. Treasurer's report November 2022

\$3011.03 – General Account

\$4872.66– Gaming Grant Account (1000 for library)

3. New Business

4. Old Business

- **Fundraisers:**

- **TO do: CREATE CALENDAR:** Annual things end of year wilderness program, congrats stuff – grant writing starts April for gaming grant...? (Angel & Jen to complete)

5. Updates required

Mike: Bike Rack – Mike has an estimate of \$7000. Mike and Pac will try to apply for grants.

6. Any items for Pac to vote on:

7. To do (ideally with more people on PAC): Discussion what PAC wants to see supported in the school, goals, sustainable, attainable. (See cost estimate)